
Barrowtown Elementary PAC Meeting 
June 2, 2021 at 2:15 

In the Kids’ Clubhouse Portable 
 

 
Present: President: Kayla Wiens, Secretary: Melissa Wiebe, Principal: Terry Jung, Alisa and 

Christina 
 
 

1. Principal’s Report: Terry/President’s Report:Kayla 
 

a. Talent show went well, there was a good variety of talents, because Terry’s 
phone was used for music there were not many pictures taken.  
 

b. Class pictures will be tomorrow, Terry suggested having a PAC photo.  Kayla will 
contact some PAC volunteers to see if there is interest. 
 

c. The school is working on 215 feathers to fit together into a large feather to 
commemorate the 215 bodies found on the residential school grounds.  The 
school continues to discuss “every child matters.” 
 

d. June 21st is Aboriginal Day, the school will be discussing Aboriginal cultural 
appreciation.  
 

e. It doesn’t look like parents will be allowed to come to the school to join the 
grade 5 graduation celebration. It will likely be recorded and shared 
electronically. 
 

f. Sports Day will be June 16th or 23rd (weather dependent). The district will allow a 
minimum number of parent volunteers, they need to be current PAC volunteers. 
Terry asked Melissa and Kayla, both are able to come.  He will also ask the noon 
hour supervisors. 

i. The PAC would like to contribute towards Hot Lunch for Sports Day. We 
still have $269.91 from gaming that we could use towards lunch. Jim’s 
pizza was chosen, we can also provide chips, juice, ice cream sandwiches 
and granola bars. Based on the cost of pizza we should be able to cover 
the whole cost, Kayla motioned to purchase all of the Hot Lunch: pizza, 
juice boxes, ice cream sandwiches, chips and granola bars. Melissa 
seconded, all in favour-moved.  
 

g. The gaming grant needs to be applied for by June 30th, we need to gather the 
papers we need and submit our application.  
 



h. PAC Council for next year: Kayla’s 4 year term is ending at the end of the school 
year, Melissa is willing to stay on, she would prefer to continue as secretary.  
Angie is willing to continue as treasurer if no one else is able to take over, it 
would also be preferable if meetings could be held after school so she can 
attend. Melissa suggested holding meetings at 3:30 so we can have more council 
members in attendance.  For now we will leave our PAC Council as: Melissa as 
secretary, Angie as Treasurer and the rest of the positions vacant. Hopefully 
some new parents are able to join in September.  Meetings will be at 3:30, day 
to be decided. 
 

i. Kayla thanked the school community and shared her appreciation for everyone’s 
help over the years. 
 

 
2. Next PAC Meeting will be in September, date and time TBA! 

 
3. Meeting adjourned at 3:00 pm 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Barrowtown Elementary PAC 
barrowtownpac@gmail.com 


